DacCom PbC Ltd

Programme Status Report – November 2007


Company:

· Mark Jones has declared an interest in a potential provider for the Hemel Urgent Care Centre (UCC) and has stepped down as Director and Company Secretary of DacCom.  He remains a member of the Executive to support our programme management function.  . Mark will exclude himself rigorously from any commissioning activity relating to the UCC.  This action ensures that any conflict of interests with the provider role can be properly addressed.

· Gerry Bulger has been appointed Director and Company Secretary as a temporary measure to allow the business of the Company to continue.  Gerry will step down from these roles as soon as new appointments have been made.

· Practices have been asked to nominate new Directors.  Directors are required to take an active role on the Executive Committee and to take responsibility as a clinical lead in one or more project areas.

Urgent Care Centre:

· The PCT has issued Pre-Qualification Questionnaires (PQQs) to those who registered Expressions of Interest as potential providers for the Hemel UCC.  The deadline for returning PQQs is 27 November.

· DacCom is not able to comment on the progress of individual bids, including any bid(s) in which Dacorum Practices may be involved.

Counselling:

· Funding for the current counselling service is rolled forward to 31 March 2008.  This is consistent with the decision we have made regarding Local Enhanced Services; and will allow Geoff Smith (the new Management Lead) time to plan the implementation of the proposed service redesign.

· Geoff has already made good progress defining the remaining issues to be resolved.

PARS:

· The tendering process failed to identify a supplier that could meet our acceptance criteria (Archway did not submit a bid) and the contract was not awarded.  We now have two options, which will be considered at our next Executive meeting:

1. Having tested the market and finding no other suitable provider we could conclude there is only one possible provider (Archway) and award a contract.

2. We could adopt a new strategy and proceed with a conventional solution involving the retrospective analysis of SUS data.  

COPD:

· A Business Plan was presented to the PBC Governance Sub-Committee on 16 October.  We will now discuss the proposals with WatCom and StahCom to determine whether they too wish to commission the redesigned service.  We will then work with the PCT to implement the proposal.

Financial and Activity Data:

· A regular flow of data is now available from the PCT.  We are working to develop some instruction / training to assist Practices with the interpretation of these data.

Hot Topics Meeting:

· A meeting will be arranged for early December to provide a forum for Practices to give us direction regarding key issues.
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